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REPORT OF THE MONITORING SYSTEM TO THE SIXTEENTH  REGIONAL  CONFERENCE

Monitoring System Coordinator, Peter Young, VK3MV, IARU Region 3

Activities
The regional three monitoring system has an active band of observers and radio society coordinators.  Since taking on the role of coordinator, there has been an ongoing collection of monthly data from a core number of radio societies.  These include; JARL, NZART, ARSI and the WIA.  I wish to thank all the Society Coordinators and the individual observers who have continued to provide their monthly reports  

Since October 2009, there have been approximately 750 observations per month of intruders into the Amateur Service HF bands.  A monthly summary and data listing all intruders is posted on the IARU R3 website in PDF format.  Data is also available in CSV format upon request.

Many intruders are well known that, despite reporting to regional administrations, still remain.  There is, however, some success in detecting new intruders and once identified and reported to administrations were removed.  

Due to the iterant nature of some intruders, the Regional Administrations has difficulty in determining which ITU member administration is responsible, which draws out the process for their removal.  There are, however, some Administrations that ignore requests for removal of services from our Primary status bands.

There has been some success in the removal of broadcast stations operating in the band 7100 to 7200 kHz.  Some broadcasting services in Region 3  located in the segment 7100-7200 MHz of the 40 meter band have been authorised by Radio Administrations that have use the provisions of ITU Table Frequency Allocations by way of  footnotes which allows operation in this segment.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]As reported last conference with reasonable propagation conditions on the higher HF bands, there has been a multitude of Over-The-Horizon-Radar (OTHR) systems.  There is still a large proliferation of Chinese, Turkish, Iranian and British OTHR systems along with CODAR systems (oceanographic radars) particularly on the 20 to 10 meter bands.
There is also increasing numbers of digital emissions where the use of Software Defined Receivers (SDR) has been useful in identifying non-amateur digital systems that are frequency hopping. 

Society Monitoring Coordinators are continually looking for more amateurs within their countries to assist in this vital work and any assistance Societies can give in the area would be most welcome.


Recommendation

That member Societies note the contents of this report.


____________________
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